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COUNCIL COLUMN – WEDNESDAY 20 APRIL 2022 

 
NEXT COUNCIL MEETING 

The next Ordinary Council meeting will be held Wednesday, 4 May 2022 at Council’s 
Chambers, commencing at 5.30 pm.  

 
ANZAC DAY SERVICES 

The following ANZAC Day commemorative services will be held on Monday 25 April 
2022.  Narromine Shire Council encourages everyone to attend ANZAC Day services to 
pay respect to those who have fallen and those still serving. 
 
NARROMINE 
5.45 am – Commemorative Dawn Service at the Cenotaph 
9.30 am – Narromine Commonwealth War Graves Cemetery Service 
10.30 am – Veterans assemble to march from Narromine USMC to the Cenotaph 
11.00 am – Commemorative Service at the Cenotaph 
TRANGIE 
5.30 am - Dawn Service at Trangie Memorial Hall 
10.20 am - Veterans assemble to march from Trangie IGA to the Trangie Memorial Hall 
11.00 am - Commemorative Service at the Trangie Memorial Hall  
 

PUBLIC EXHIBITION – DOCUMENTS ON DISPLAY 
Council advises that the following information is on public display and welcomes 
submissions from residents on the following item: 
Draft Community Strategic Plan 2032. Submissions are to be made in writing and sent to 
The General Manager, PO Box 115 Narromine NSW 2821. To view these documents 
please visit www.narromine.nsw.gov.au/council/public-exhibition 

 
SERVICE NSW MOBILE VAN 

Service NSW will be visiting Narromine on Thursday 28 April from 9.00 am until 4.00pm, 
and will be located outside Men’s Shed, Dandaloo Street Narromine and will also visit 
Trangie on Thursday 26 May from 9.00 am until 3.00 pm located outside the Trangie 
Library, Dandaloo Street. 
 

CONTRACTING TO COUNCIL – HOW TO REGISTER  
Narromine Shire Council regularly engages contractors to undertake various projects, 
works or services. All contractors who are engaged by Council are required to register 
with Council’s Contractor Management System, Vault, before commencing any work. 
To register to vault visit www.narromine.nsw.gov.au/business/vault-access-registration 
 
The Vault portal is a free tool which allows contractors to add or edit their WHS, QA, 
Environmental and insurance details as well as description of services they provide.  
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Please note that the “Vault Contractor” system is for managing insurance, WHS and 
other systems and does not guarantee or imply that contractors will be selected to 
conduct work. Councils procurement and other policies still apply. 
 

YOUTH WEEK 2022 
Council will be supporting 2022 Mission Australia Youth Day at Payton Oval on Friday 
22 April 11.00 am – 3.00 pm with lots of activities and fun for all. 

 
RESPONSIBLE PET OWNERSHIP and REGISTRATION 

All pet owners are reminded that companion animals must be under effective control 
(on a lead under the control of a competent person) while in a public place unless they 
are in a leash free area. Council operates a leash free area at the eastern end of Rotary 
Park on Culling Street Narromine. Any person wishing to register a cat or dog can do so 
at Council’s Customer Service and Payments Centre at 120 Dandaloo Street, Narromine. 
 

ROAD CLOSURES  
Narromine Shire Council wishes to advise the travelling public that due to recent rain, 
there are some unsealed roads in the Narromine Shire that remain CLOSED to ALL 
VEHICLES. This includes McLeods Lane and Gainsborough Road, however access to 
the Narromine Waste Depot is unaffected via Tomingley Road. For more information 
please visit https://www.narromine.nsw.gov.au/residents/road-conditions and 
https://www.livetraffic.com/ for live updates, traveller information and personalised 
alerts for NSW roads. 
 
 
Jane Redden 
General Manager 
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